




Staff:


Carmen J. Cognetta, Jr.









Counsel to the Committee


Andrew Sterrer









Assistant Counsel 


[image: image1.png]



THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK

REPORT OF THE INFRASTRUCTURE DIVISION

Marcel Van Ooyen, Deputy Chief of Staff

COMMITTEE ON SANITATION AND SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT

Hon. Michael E. McMahon, Chair

September 18, 2003

RES. NO 727
By Council Members Foster, Barron, Felder, Jackson, Lopez, Monserrate, Rivera, Seabrook, Serrano, Stewart and Vann

TITLE:
A resolution calling upon the Department of Sanitation to use flexibility in supplementing and redirecting sanitation resources to community districts with the dirtiest streets and sidewalks so that communities will maintain an excellent quality of life.

.
OVERVIEW


On September 18, 2003 the Committee on Sanitation and Solid Waste Management, chaired by Council Member Michael E. McMahon, will conduct a hearing on Res. No 727. This resolution calls upon the Department of Sanitation to use flexibility in supplementing and directing sanitation resources to community districts with the dirtiest streets and sidewalks. 

BACKGROUND


The Department of Sanitation issues a monthly “scorecard report” that rates the cleanliness of streets and sidewalks of each community district within the City. The 2002 annual scorecard report stated that the percentage of “acceptably clean streets” in the City dipped in 2002 for the third straight year to 84.2% from a peak of 87.2% in 1999. 


In the December 2, 2002, issue of the New York Daily News it was reported that Sanitation Commissioner John Doherty,  while commenting on the scorecard report, stated that, “We’re starting to see a downward trend.  My concern is that we’re getting spots in the city where we’re getting dirtier”. Many community districts have scorecard reports that are significantly and deplorably below the average scorecard rating.


Mayor Bloomberg has assured New Yorkers that the fiscal crisis will not lead to a significant decrease in quality of life for its citizens. It would appear to be both cost effective and practical to redirect some sanitation resources from districts that are high performing to low performing districts. This would help maintain a high quality of life for all communities.


The Department of Sanitation should keep weekly statistics on the cleanliness of each community board area and use that information to formulate plans to improve the cleanliness of the dirtiest districts. Similar to the way that the Police Department uses its Comstat system to reduce crime, the Department of Sanitation should implement a similar program with regard to the cleanliness of our communities.
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